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ORR consent under network licence condition 5  

1. On 9 October 2013, Network Rail Infrastructure Limited (Network Rail) applied to 
the Office of Rail Regulation for consent under condition 5.1 of its network licence to an 
arrangement under which Network Rail would hire an infrastructure monitoring train to the 
Severn Valley Railway (SVR). The hire, scheduled for 6 January 2014, would enable SVR 
to carry out ultrasonic testing of its network. Network Rail’s letter of application is at 
Annex A. 

2. The arrangement would entail the licence holder having an interest in the ownership 
or operation of a railway vehicle in Great Britain, not used in the operation of 
Network Rail’s own network. This would contravene condition 5 of its network licence. 

3. We note that the short-term arrangements proposed by Network Rail do not raise 
vertical integration issues for us to consider. We also note Network Rail’s statement that 
the proposed vehicle hire would present no risk to Network Rail’s activity. 

4. On the basis of the application and having had regard to our duties under section 4 
of the Railways Act 1993, we consent for the purposes of condition 5.1 of the network 
licence to the licence holder entering into the proposed arrangement.  

5. We may at any time modify or revoke this consent after consulting you if it appears 
to us to be requisite or expedient to do so, having regard to our duties. 
 

 

 

Rob Plaskitt 



Annex A 
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